Department of Education
P. O. BOX 2120
Richmond, Virginia 23218-2120

ADULT EDUCATION MEMO NO. 82-24


DATE:	November 12, 2024

TO: 		Adult Education Program Administrators

FROM: 	Dr. Heidi Silver-Pacuilla, Director
		Office of Adult Education

SUBJECT:	Updated Version of the 2024-2025 Assessment and Distance Education Policy for Virginia Published

This memo announces that an updated version of the 2024-2025 Assessment and Distance Education Policy for Virginia Adult Education and Literacy Programs, has been posted and is in effective immediately. All program staff involved in administering assessments should be made aware of the update. 
The updated policy document incorporates previously announced updates and assessment approvals (announced in Director’s Memos 70-24 and 74-24) and other recent changes made by the U.S. Department of Education to the National Reporting System. The dates of approval of the included assessments listed in the September update are valid through the end of the program year, June 30, 2024. 
Minor changes have been made in the wording of the numbered policies to reflect the transition to the LACES database as the state management information system. These include references to the LACES system and an allowance for up to 12 hours of instruction prior to a pre-test for all learners placed in an educational functioning level (EFL).
If you have any questions, please contact Heidi Silver-Pacuilla, Ph.D., Director, by email at oael@doe.virginia.gov or by telephone at (804) 774-2377.
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